

**Ashwellthorpe and Fundenhall Parish Council**  
**Minutes of Parish Council Meeting held on the 19<sup>th</sup> June 2012**

Item Ref	Details	Action
1.6	<b>Present</b> Mr B Duffin, Mr I Spratt, Mr G Betts, Mr R Aldous, Mr R Burridge, Mr G Kelly, Cllr McClenning 2 members of the public	
2.6	<b>Apologies</b> Mr J Brooks	
3.6	<b>Minutes of the previous meeting</b> Agreed and signed by the chair Mr B Duffin	
4.6	<b>Declarations of Interest</b> None	
5.6	<b>Action Points from the last meeting</b>	
5.6.1	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• RSI advised a letter had been sent to SNC supporting the extension at L'ecole</li> </ul>	
5.6.2	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• All other items were already on the agenda</li> </ul>	
6.6	<b>Reports</b>	
6.6.1	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• <b>County Council</b> – no report</li> </ul>	
6.6.2	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• <b>District Council</b> – Cllr Mc C explained the new Home Options scheme and how it has reduced the amount of people on the housing list. The planning department is to be renamed Development Management Control – it was questioned as to the cost of this and the value of the new name. The Chairs Civic Service will be held at Ashwellthorpe Church on the 16<sup>th</sup> Sept at 3pm everyone is encouraged to take part.</li> </ul>	
6.6.3	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• <b>Footpaths and Highways</b> – it was highlighted that on a recent edition of Country File NCC had said they were responsible for footpaths</li> </ul>	
6.6.4	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• <b>Safer Neighbourhood Team</b> – No report</li> </ul>	
6.6.5	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• <b>Village Hall</b> – J.Ives advised that the art exhibition had to be cancelled through lack of support. The next event was a Quiz and Chips on the 11<sup>th</sup> Aug and then Sept a craft show. Films will start again in Oct and a Christmas event is also planned. New chairs had been purchased but needed feet protectors before they could be used.</li> </ul>	
7.6	<b>Planning Application</b>	
7.6.1	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• <b>2012/0915 The Old Post Office- replacement windows</b> – Proposed to approve GK 2<sup>nd</sup> IS VOTE all in favour</li> </ul>	
7.6.2	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• <b>2012/0592 Wind Turbine Black Hall Farm</b> - The PC was advised an amendment had been received to this application which was shown to the council. It was proposed by GK and 2<sup>nd</sup> IS that the old objections should stand on grounds of visual impact and noise. VOTE all agreed with one abstention</li> </ul>	

7.6.3	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• <b>2012/0985 Heat Source Pump 91 The Street, Ashwellthorpe</b> – Proposed GK 2<sup>nd</sup> GB that application should be approved VOTE all in favour</li> </ul>	
8.6 8.6.1	<p><b>Diamond Jubilee Event –</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• IS reported that the event had been a huge success with requests for further events to be organised in the future. The profits from the event totalled £317.75 and had been donated to Quidenham Hospice. BD thanked IS, JI and RSI for there help in making the event a success</li> </ul>	
8.6.2	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Accounts for the event were presented. This totalled Income of £820.00 (£420.00 ticket sales, £400 donation) (Expenditure £502.25)</li> </ul>	
9.6	<p><b>Allotments</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• RSI has spoken to Saffron again – BD advised that the resident who currently occupies the land in aged and is likely to be granted a personal occupancy licence. The land at M.Smith is also not available.</li> </ul>	
10.6	<p><b>Mardle</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• IS showed the new design of the Mardle to the council for consideration and discussed the likely content. The sale of advertising space should off set some print costs. Full quotes to follow</li> </ul>	
11.6	<p><b>SAMS Project</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• RSI advised that Gary Overland had been contacted re the SAMS machine and whilst they currently didn't have any available a 2 wks hire of them had been booked.</li> </ul>	
12.6	<b>Norfolk Yours</b> – postponed to next agenda	
13.6	<p><b>Clerks Training Update</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• RSI advised her portfolio had now been submitted results should be back in approx 6 weeks</li> </ul>	
14.6	<p><b>Items for Information</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• A letter of thanks had been received from Ashwellthorpe Church for the donation</li> <li>• Details on the localism act were provided</li> </ul>	
15.6	<b>Public Participation</b> – None	
16.6	<p><b>Payments and Financial Update</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Chq No 604 £197.92 Clerk for purchase of Jubilee Mementos</li> <li>• Chq No 606 £138.60 SNC servicing of dog bins</li> <li>• Chq No 605 £138.00 HM Customs</li> </ul>	
17.6	<p><b>Items for next agenda</b> Chairs Civic Service, Allotments, Mardle, HSmith Memorial, Norfolk Yours</p>	

**Meeting Closed 8:37pm**